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the Solicitor, or appropriate agency 
counsel will make all necessary ar-
rangements for the Department em-
ployee to give testimony on behalf of 
the United States. Where appropriate, 
the General Counsel, or the Solicitor, 
or appropriate agency counsel may re-
quire reimbursement to the Depart-
ment of the expenses associated with a 
Department employee giving testi-
mony on behalf of the United States. 

Subpart C—Involuntary Child and 
Spousal Support Allotments of 
NOAA Corps Officers 

SOURCE: 53 FR 15548, May 2, 1988, unless 
otherwise noted. Redesignated at 62 FR 19669, 
Apr. 23, 1997. 

§ 15.21 Purpose. 
This subpart provides implementing 

policies governing involuntary child or 
child and spousal support allotments 
for officers of the uniformed service of 
the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA), and prescribes 
applicable procedures. 

§ 15.22 Applicability and scope. 
This subpart applies to Commis-

sioned Officers of the NOAA Corps on 
active duty. 

§ 15.23 Definitions. 
(a) Active duty. Full-time duty in the 

NOAA Corps. 
(b) Authorized person. Any agent or 

attorney of any state having in effect a 
plan approved under part D of title IV 
of the Social Security Act (42 U.S.C. 
651–664), who has the duty or authority 
to seek recovery of any amounts owed 
as child or child and spousal support 
(including, when authorized under the 
state plan, any official of a political 
subdivision); and the court that has au-
thority to issue an order against a 
member for the support and mainte-
nance of a child or any agent of such 
court. 

(c) Child support. Periodic payments 
for the support and maintenance of a 
child or children, subject to and in ac-
cordance with state or local law. This 
includes but is not limited to, pay-
ments to provide for health, education, 
recreation, and clothing or to meet 

other specific needs of such a child or 
children. 

(d) Designated official. The official 
who is designated to receive notices of 
failure to make payments from an au-
thorized person (as defined in para-
graph (b) of this section). For the De-
partment of Commerce this official is 
the Assistant General Counsel for Ad-
ministration. 

(e) Notice. A court order, letter, or 
similar documentation issued by an au-
thorized person providing notification 
that a member has failed to make peri-
odic support payments under a support 
order. 

(f) Spousal support. Periodic pay-
ments for the support and maintenance 
of a spouse or former spouse, in accord-
ance with state and local law. It in-
cludes, but is not limited to, separate 
maintenance, alimony while litigation 
continues, and maintenance. Spousal 
support does not include any payment 
for transfer of property or its value by 
an individual to his or her spouse or 
former spouse in compliance with any 
community property settlement, equi-
table distribution of property, or other 
division of property between spouses or 
former spouses. 

(g) Support order. Any order for the 
support of any person issued by a court 
of competent jurisdiction or by admin-
istrative procedures established under 
state law that affords substantial due 
process and is subject to judicial re-
view. A court of competent jurisdiction 
includes: (1) Indian tribal courts within 
any state, territory, or possession of 
the United States and the District of 
Columbia; and (2) a court in any for-
eign country with which the United 
States has entered into an agreement 
that requires the United States to 
honor the notice. 

§ 15.24 Policy. 
(a) It is the policy of the Department 

of Commerce to require Commissioned 
Officers of the NOAA Corps on active 
duty to make involuntary allotments 
from pay and allowances as payment of 
child, or child and spousal, support 
payments when the officer has failed to 
make periodic payments under a sup-
port order in a total amount equal to 
the support payable for two months or 
longer. Failure to make such payments 
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